
Dear parents/carers and students

The summer holidays are finally upon us, and staff and students are definitely looking forward to a break.  The final week 
with its record breaking temperatures has been quite a challenge, but I am absolutely delighted that we got through this 
year with no closures and no learning from home.  This is a bumper edition of a newsletter, which at time of writing we are 
having to consider sending in instalments as there is so much to share with you.  It is wonderful to be back to more usual 
activities and providing a wider range of opportunities for all our students.  

This time of year is always bittersweet.  We are looking forward 
to the summer, and everyone moving up a year, and new stu-
dents joining us.  However, it is also a time when we say farewell 
to students going off to university or into an apprenticeship.  We 
also say farewell to some valued 
colleagues.  a number of staff 
are moving on to promoted po-
sitions and we wish them well 
in their new roles.  Two long 
standing members of staff are 
moving into retirement, and we 

wish them a long, happy, healthy retirement.  We are hugely grateful for all they have done 
for our school over their ten and twenty seven years respectively, THANKYOU to Mr Bartzis 
and Mr Harrison.  We will miss you.

Have a wonderful summer, and we look forward to seeing you back safely 
in September. Best wishes, Ms May
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Diary Dates

Summer Term News Round-Up Part 1

Thurs 1st, Fri 2nd Sept 
INSET DAYS FOR STAFF

NO STUDENTS IN SCHOOL

Mon 5th September
First Day for Year 7

9.45am arrival in the 
playground

Tuesday 6th September
All Years back in school

8.45am start

Thursday 22nd September
Open Morning 10am

Friday 23rd September
Open Morning 10am

Monday 26th September
Open Morning 10am

Tuesday 27th September
Open Morning 10am

Thursday 29th September
Open Evening 6pm

Friday 6th October
Year 7 Social Evening

Our school is committed to the safeguarding of children and to equal opportunities. 

LOOK OUT FOR MORE NEWS IN PART 2
FEATURING TRIPS, ACTIVITIES WEEK, CREATIVE 

ARTS WEEK AND MUCH MUCH MORE!!

Our Therapy Dog Winnie got 
dressed up to the nines in 
her own tuxedo as she joined 
students in celebrating their 
Prom Night. 

More from Winnie’s 
Wonderful World to follow!



Lunch - Merchant Taylors’ Style

Students’ Jubilation at the Jubilee

On Tuesday 13th July, students from Years 7,8,9,10 went to the Merchant Taylor’s hall in the City.  
The students had been nominated for their outstanding behaviour throughout the year and 
this was our reward.

We were given a tour of their hall and learnt about the history of their 
company and then we attended a formal lunch and were shown told how 
to prepare cutlery in a formal setting. 

This was an excellent experience for all the students who were invited.

Aderayo Adeniji and Ngoneh Jobe 9G

We were immensely proud of our students who 
participated in celebrations for the Queen’s Platinum 
Jubilee in June. Pictured are Lola Poulson 7G and 
Meredith O’Callaghan 7O who sang n the London 
Youth Choir alongside Jason Donovan at the special 
Jubilee Concert. Then Jasmine Howard from 10R 
played the steel pans in the Jubilee Pageant with 
Kinetika Bloco. Also, through her involvement with 
Sea Cadets, Samarah Dado from 9B read a prayer in 
the Jubilee Thanksgiving service at St Paul’s Cathedral. 
The service was attended by the Royal Family, Prime 
Minister, many dignitaries, and was watched by mil-
lions all over the world.  It was wonderful to see our 
students taking part in such an iconic event - well 
done to all of them!

We had a really exciting delivery in our Sixth Form this term! 

Master of the Worshipful Company of Chartered Surveyors (WCCS), Ken 
Morgan, Education Committee Chairman Clwyd Roberts and Liveryman 
Julian Smith went to St Saviours and gave ten i7 high quality refurbished 
laptops to Six Form students. 

The WCCS supports SSSO, along with other schools and charities. These 
laptops will be so useful for Sixth Form students to use in school!

Surveyors’ gifts 
fall into Sixth 
Form laps


